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This is to let you know that a serious situation has arisen

at the Driver and Vehicle Licensing Centre at Swansea. PSA
engineers who are responsible for maintaining heating and

air conditioning at DVLC are on strike and are picketting the
site.

Over the weekend they have prevented supplies of nitrogen

being delivered which are essential to maintain heating and_air
conditioning. Further attempts today to secure delivery lbwever
have failed. The delivery of the post is also being held up
and attempts to secure that have also failed.

We are considering urgently with PSA what other action might

be open to us to get in the essential supplies of nitrogen and
so to enable the heating and air conditioning which is essential
for proper working and computer operations to be restored. That
is the first essential and we sha also be considering urgently
what we can do to get the mail in.
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Meanwhile we are issuing a press notice informing the public of
the effects of the action on apprications to DVLC, and advising
them of what steps they might take. The main problem here is
that new drivers who have not previously had a provisional
licence will not be able to start driving until they actually
receive their provisional licences and these of course will

be held up while the action continues. To overcome this problem
would need a change in main legislation. The collection of
vehicle excise duty is not affected. This is done through

post offices and our local vehicle licensing offices.

I am copying this letter to David Edmonds (Environment) and
Jim Buckley (Civil Service Department).
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